
SDPD HONOR ONE STOPS AT IOWA PEACE OFFICER MEMORIAL

In 2014, the San Diego Police Department, in cooperation with the San Diego Police 
Officers Association (SDPOA) created SDPD Honor One, a memorial vehicle to honor 
the service and sacrifice of all officers that have died in the line-of-duty serving the 
people of San Diego. In May 2015, SDPD Honor One made its inaugural journey across 
the United States to attend the National Law Enforcement Memorial in Washington, DC. 
On August 2, 2023, San Diego Police Dog "Sir" was shot and killed while attempting to 
apprehend a felony suspect.

This May, SDPD Honor One returned to Washington, DC for Police Week to honor 
Police Canine "Sir" and all the law enforcement heroes that have made the ultimate 
sacrifice. Along their way to DC and on their return trip back to San Diego, SDPD Honor 
One made several stops at State Law Enforcement Memorials.

On Saturday May 18, 2024 SDPD Honor One along with Sgt. Mike Pidgeon, Officer 
Zach and Chaplin Chuck, members of the San Diego Police Officers Association and 
San Diego Police Department stopped at the Iowa Peace Officer Memorial to present a 
plaque on behalf of the SDPOA and pay their respects to Iowa’s fallen officers.

ISPA Director Ryan Anderson represented our association in accepting the plaque. 
Ryan and his wife also had the pleasure of having dinner with the SDPOA members on 
Friday night. He got to know a little bit about them and the story of how SDPD Honor 
One was created. If you would like to know more about SDPD Honor One click HERE.

http://www.sdpoa.org/foundation/memorial-fund/sdpd-honor-one



